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On July 6, 2005,  Alice D. Parker, Director, Special Education Division, convened a seminar on special education and the reauthorization of the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act of 2004 (IDEA). The State Board of Education requested this seminar to better understand how the newly reauthorized federal legislation aligns with the No Child Left Behind Act of 2001, around issues of accountability. 

Under the IDEA 2004, schools are prohibited from finding a student eligible for special education if it is determined that the student’s learning problems result from a lack of appropriate instruction in reading or mathematics. Local educational agencies (LEAs) are encouraged to use a process that considers a student’s response to research-based intervention as part of the evaluation procedure for eligibility for special education services. This process is referred to as Response to Intervention (RtI) in the education community.

During the July 6, 2005, seminar on special education, William David Tilly, Assessment Services Coordinator, Heartland Area Education Agency 11, presented a model for early intervention and prevention of learning failure that has been used in Iowa and that employs RtI in academic and behavioral areas. 

The California Department of Education is working on developing a contract with William David Tilly and the Sacramento County Office of Education (SCOE) to provide a webcast training series. The series will consist of five live Web-based trainings during the 2005-06 school year using the California K-12 High Speed Network. These trainings will be distributed to county offices of education representing the 11 California County Superintendents Educational Services Association service regions. These webcasts will be archived at SCOE for on-demand streaming by those unable to attend the live trainings.

The trainings will address the concept of RtI and provide detailed guidance to administrators and site-based teams on how to implement this new approach. Trainings will be provided in the spring of 2006. The trainings will incorporate presentations from the broadcast site at the SCOE, facilitated discussions at local sites, and question and answer sessions where regional participants can pose questions to the presenters using a chat-room facility. 
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